

May 18, 2017

Ms. Leigh Anne Hogue, Economic Development Coordinator City of Oregon City P. O. Box 3040 Oregon City, OR 97045

Re: Mountain View Cemetery Scattering Canyon Water Quality Project

Dear Ms. Hogue:

The Greater Oregon City Watershed Council respectfully requests an extension for our Metro Enhancement Grant for \$25,000 awarded in 2016 for the Mountain View Cemetery project.

To date, we have secured \$8,000 in match for the grant. We have not been able to secure the full match that would allowed the final project design products to move forward to completion.

In consultation with Oregon City Public Works, we have agreed that with the new fiscal year and biennium budget beginning July, 2017, there are sufficient funds to provide match for the grant and complete the design products. I would anticipate that we would not need more than a 3-month extension with a maximum of 6 month possible.

Thank you again for the opportunity to collaborate with the city through this grant program.

Sincerely,

Doug Neeley, GOCWC Chair